
  MINUTES
   

A regular meeting of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials-County   

Clerk Legislative Committee was held on February 16, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. at the Office 

of the Sacramento County Clerk and Recorder.  Meeting called to order by co-chair Craig Kramer.    Introductions were held.  

In attendance:                                           
  In Person
By Phone   
Craig Kramer

Sacramento Co.
        X

Kathleen Moran          Colusa Co.                         X

Donna Allred               Sacramento Co.                X


Terri Lipscomb            Alameda Co.                     X

Wardell House            Santa Clara Co.                                   X

DeAna Thompson       San Bernardino Co.           X

Jenny Stasik               San Bernardino Co.           X

Vera Mitchell               Contra Costa Co.                                 X   

Tauna Mallis               Riverside Co.                                       X

Kathy Wolfe                Santa Cruz Co.                                    X

Karen Hong                San Francisco Co.             X

Kenton Owyang          San Francisco Co.             X

David Valenzuela        Ventura Co.                       X                  
Sheila Harmon            Ventura Co.                       X                
Cyndi Viall                   Orange Co.                                         X

Monique Blakeley        Los Angeles Co.                                 X

Matt Siverling              Legislative Analyst             X   

Motion by Terri Lipscomb, seconded by David Valenzuela to approve the Minutes of the   January 23, 2012 regular meeting.  Motion carried.   
Committee members gave updates on assigned bills (Tracking List attached). 
DeAna had concerns re SB 1002, i.e. the potential cost and terminology used in the bill.  At close of discussion committee members were requested to take a closer look at SB 1002 to assess the potential effect on Clerk’s Offices.  
Legislative Report - Matt gave an update on AB 1325 (Lara), the LA sponsored bill re: FBN statements - identification requirements.   Amendments were submitted by committee members after the last committee meeting. Matt delivered the proposed amendments, along with a letter to the author’s office outlining our position of Oppose Unless Amended.  Extensive discussion was held, with the committee maintaining consensus on the necessity of the proposed amendments.  
Matt will stop by the LA District Attorney’s Office in Sacramento today with the current version of the bill and our proposed amended version to see which version the DA’s office would prefer should it become law.  
The next meeting is March 15, 2012.    
Meeting adjourned 10:45 a.m.  
By:  Kathleen Moran, co-chair

